Dear Kindergarten Families,							January 18, 2019
We are praying for snow here at school for the children to play in.  We would like to cover up some of the ice.  When it is slippery outside and I am on duty, I am constantly praying for the children’s safety.  I went out on duty Thursday afternoon and we had that small amount of snow.  All the children were on their knees cleaning the snow off the ice, so I didn’t worry as much about the students. 
Catholic Schools Week is coming up.  Look at the schedule events that came home Thursday for each day.   
This week in Reading our sight words were “is” and “how” and our letter of the week was “Ii”.  Our theme was snowmen.  We read a story, “Snowmen at Night.”  We made a snow globe for Art.  We finished our sleds for Maker Time.  We acted out the poem “Five Little Snowmen Fat.”  The students did a story page using a verb that starts with the same letter as their name.  We practiced for Mass; next Wednesday, January 23 is our Mass.  In Math we worked on fact families.  
On Tuesday January 22, the kindergartners will be taking the standardized NWEA test right away.  Please have the children well rested and fed a good breakfast.  
Please send the Reading Test back signed.  
The kindergarteners have been journaling daily.  We just started a new journal.   
The Kindergarten webpage is http://kindergarten-sjbschool.weebly.com . You can view the weekly Kindergarten letter on Tuesday each week.  I will also email letters to you on Tuesday.	
If you have any questions, please contact me at (651)437-2644.  God Bless You, Love Mrs. Huneke

